
 
 

Outstanding Troop Committee Chair 

Mike Lawrance 
 

Our next Scouter has made a significant impact as a leader and Committee Chair of his Troop.  

Prior to moving into the role, he attended Philmont Training Center with a focus on boy-led 

training.  Upon his return, his mission was to move the traditions of the Troop to a boy-led 

program.  This was a slow, but very successful, transformation, but he did his homework and 

had many parent and Assistant Scoutmaster meetings to get the Troop Committee on board to 

support the program.   

 

He was a great recruiter and very successful in bringing a full staff of Assistant Scoutmasters 

and involved parents to the committee.   He led the Troop's centennial anniversary celebration 

in 2016, and has been a real inspiration to the Scout families for bringing such a successful 

program to the Troop.  He has since moved out of the Committee Chair role, but continues to 

help with the membership of future Scouts and member education.  He's an extremely 

committed leader who's made a real difference in the success of the Unit.  

 

It is with great honor the Lake Minnetonka District and Wayzata's Troop 283 honor Mike 

Lawrance as an Outstanding Troop Committee Chair. 


